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Kia ora Whānau,
We’re off to a fantastic start, and it’s been wonderful to 
see the enthusiasm and energy your tamariki (children) 
are bringing to school each day. They’ve settled in 
beautifully, and it’s great to see not only the mahi that 
is already well underway, but also the friendships 
forming and confidence growing.

We are so proud of how well our students are 
embracing new challenges and supporting each other. 
It’s wonderful to see them celebrating their 
achievements and encouraging each other along the 
way.

We had the pleasure of Louise Upston (our local MP) 
visiting this week and having a look around and seeing 
how we get everyone Hooked On Learning!  As our 
year 5/6 EOTC Current of learning prepared apples for 
stewing, they got to hear her first hand experience of 
wasps eating out the insides of apples and living in the 
hollowed out apples as they still hung on her trees! 

Home Connections
Your support at home makes a big difference! Here are 
some ways to continue the positive momentum:

● Ask About Their Day: A simple “What was your 
favourite part of today?” can spark great 
conversations.

● Encourage Reading: A few minutes of reading 
each day goes a long way in building strong 
literacy skills.

● Celebrate Their Efforts: Praising their hard 
work and progress boosts confidence and 
motivation.

We’re excited about what the rest of the term holds! 
Thank you for your ongoing support and involvement in 
your child’s learning journey.  Within this panui are a 
few important reminders, expectations and need to 
knows.  



Save the Date

Up and Coming Events
Monday 17 February  
Friday 28 February

Swimming senior school Y4-6
Rooms 15, 16, 17, 18, 19, 20 and 21

Tuesday 18 February Show the Plants Love Event Rm 21 -STEAM/EOTC Space Y5/6

Tuesday 4 March Ki-O-Rahi Y5/6 

Wednesday 5 March Girls Cricket Y5/6

Thursday 13 March PTA Annual General Meeting, 6pm, staffroom.  New members 
welcome.

Friday 14 March Basketball Y3/4

Thursday 27 March Mihi Whakatau to welcome our new tamariki/children, 
whānau/families and kaimahi/staff to our kura/school
9.15am in the hall.

Friday 11 April Last day of Term 1

Monday 28 April First day of Term 2
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A big thank you to our families 
who have donated spreads to 

our Breakfast Club

Volunteers wanted for the Taupo 
Ironman event on Saturday 1 March. 
This is a PTA fundraiser. You would 

help for approximately 4 hours in either 
the morning or afternoon. Email Liz 

France:   lizf@taupoprimary.school.nz

SEND YOUR CHILDREN WITH A PACKED 

LUNCH

Unfortunately we do not qualify for the 

school lunch programme.  Please ensure 

your child has enough food for the day.   

Via donation we receive a very small supply 

of kai to help children who have forgotten , 

dropped or on occasion cannot bring a 

packed lunch.  We cannot guarantee the 

availability of this as the supply often runs 

out.

You may be aware that there are a few big 
changes taking place within New Zealand's 
education system.  Including introduction of 
new curriculum and learning tools by the 
government.   These changes will take time 
and we will keep you informed as and when 
this impacts us at Taupō Primary.

One nationwide change that is having 
immediate impact is classroom release time 
(CRT) for teachers.  It has increased to five 
days per term. This is a legal entitlement 
designed to support teachers in their 
planning, assessment, and professional 
responsibilities. As a result, students will have 
a reliever in their class more frequently. 
Additionally, teachers who are team leaders 
or have other key responsibilities may be out 
of class for almost one day per week.

We understand that changes in teaching staff 
throughout the week can be disruptive for 
students. To minimise this, we have 
structured our release time so that the same 
teacher covers each class consistently across 
the term. This allows for the main class 
teacher to liaise and work with one key 
release teacher, who can maintain routines, 
relationships, and continuity in learning. 
However, in cases of teacher illness or 
unexpected absences, we may need to use a 
different reliever.

Our goal is to balance these staffing changes 
while ensuring that students continue to 
receive high-quality teaching and learning 
experiences. We appreciate your support and 
understanding as we work to manage these 
changes in the best way possible for our 
tamariki.

SCHOOL UNIFORM

Thank you to everyone who has started 

the year in correct school uniform.  

Please note that the requirement for 

pants, shorts, skirts and skorts is 

PLAIN BLACK.  Shorts with large 

brand labels, large / multiple white 

stripes, checker patterns etc do not 

adhere to the uniform requirements. 
Very  small and discrete  logos / insignia 

may be acceptable. 

School Starts at 9am.
Student drop off from 8.15am.  

Students are not to be dropped off 
before 8.15.

School ends at 3pm.
Pick up at 3pm.  Please be on time!




